

BSNL EMPLOYEES UNION

Ph.: 011-25705385 Fax: 011-25894862

Central Head Quarters

P. Abhimanyu General Secretary Main Recognised Representative Union.

Dada Ghosh Bhawan, 2151/1, New Patel Nagar,

Opp. Shadipur Bus Depot, New Delhi-110008

E-mail: bsnleuchq@gmail.com, Website: www.bsnleu.in

BSNLEU/513 (WLF)

13.09.2023

To,

Shri Arvind Vadnerkar, Director (HR), BSNL, Bharat Sanchar Bhawan, Janpath, New Delhi – 110 001

Sir,

Sub: - <u>Inordinate delay in releasing the minutes of the Sports Board meeting - reg.</u>

We wish to bring the following to your kind notice, for favour of necessary action.

It is a matter of serious concern that, the minutes of the Sports Board meeting that was held in 19th April, 2023 has not yet been released.

The Sports Board plays a pivotal role in shaping the sports-related activities, policies, and events within our organization. The minutes of the meetings serve as an official record of the discussions, decisions, and action points that transpire during these meetings. They not only provide clarity on the outcomes of the meetings but also help in tracking the progress of various sports-related initiatives.

It is a matter of regret that, the minutes of the Sports Board meeting held several months ago, i.e., in April, 2023, has not yet been released so far. This delay has left us in the dark regarding the status of important sports-related matters and the future direction of our sports programmes.

We would like to request your kind intervention in ensuring that the minutes of the 19th April, 2023 Sports Board meeting are promptly prepared and distributed to all relevant stakeholders, including members of the Sports Committee. Timely dissemination of these minutes will greatly assist in keeping everyone informed, aligned, and engaged in our sports activities.

Moreover, it will help in addressing the concerns or issues that were raised during the meeting and allow us to take necessary actions in a timely manner. Transparency and effective communication are essential for the success and growth of sports within BSNL, and the minutes of the Sports Board meetings play a crucial role in achieving these goals.

We understand that our organisation operates under various constraints, but we believe that ensuring the timely issuance of meeting minutes is vital for the efficient functioning of our sports programmes. If there are any challenges or reasons for the delay, we kindly request that they be addressed and resolved as soon as possible.

We look forward to a positive response and the timely release of the minutes for the 19th April, 2023 Sports Board meeting.

Thanking you,

Yours sincerely

[John Verghese]

Acting General Secretary